Dalhousie Members Meeting

Tuesday, January 15, 2013 7:00pm

100 Empress Avenue

Present:  Martha Sotelo, Stephanie Lahey,  Jason Gates, Ladi Emmanuel, Miguel Amador,  Irlanda Correa,  Christopher Price, Colleen Price, Joseph Lussier, Judy Auer, Judith Taylor, Eleanor Kennedy, Kendra Forbes, Brian Lanthier, Lorraine Amyot, Krishna Bera, Gohar Vardanyan, Nikoly Smith, Nancy Prevost-Segbe, Mathias Segbe, Dan Sawyer, Dominique Lamarche, Lakyin Thibault, Francisca Garay-Osorio, Norma Carlsson, Isabel Osorio, Craig Donaldson, Roy Pommainville, Guilhermo Camacho, Craig Donaldson, Lena Drahotsky, Xiao Jun Wang, Paula JeanLouis, Dawn Chambers, Henock Abraham, Saypeck Sengluang, Francesca Osorio, Luc-Anne Salm

Others:  Penelope Winter (recording), Elke Dring, Hedro Saparno ______________________________________________________________________________

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.  Christopher Price chaired the meeting and Penelope Winter took the minutes.

Nancy welcomed everyone to the Co-op’s Annual General Meeting and asked them to be sure to sign the attendance sheet.

1.
Approval of the agenda

M/S


Krishna Bera/Stephanie Lahey



Carried

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the agenda be approved as circulated.

2.  Minutes from June 12, 2012

M/S


Kendra Forbes/Paula JeanLouis



Carried

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the members meeting of June 12, 2012 be approved as circulated.  

3.
Minutes of October 15, 2012

M/S


Kendra Forbes/Krishna Bera



Carried

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the meeting of October 15, 2012 be deferred to the next meeting.  Lena’s clarified that her comment was about clusters having input in filling vacancies.  

4.
Board Report

Judy Auer highlighted the various issues covered by the board report.  She mentioned specifically the management review process, the board planning session, including the goal of dealing with the crumbling condition of the buildings, and discussions about how to get unit inspections done again.

5.
Audited Financial Statements for June 30, 2012

Hedra Saparno from Collins Barrow, the Co-op`s audit firm, presented his report and the audited financial statements for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2012. The auditor presented first the Balance Sheet and then the Statement of Revenues and Expenses.  He pointed out that the Co-op had had a much better year financially with much reduced arrears and bad debts and lower vacancy losses.  Overall the Co-op finished the year with a modest surplus instead of the substantial loss the previous year.

Lena Drahotsky questioned why there was internal subsidy in the municipal clusters to which the auditor replied that it was because the Co-op’s housing charges were above the municipal benchmarks.

M/S


Joseph Lussier/Judy Auer



Carried

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the audited financial statements for the year ending June 30, 2012 be accepted.

6.
Appointment of auditor

M/S


Lena Drahotsky/Judith Taylor



Carried

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Collins Barrow be reappointed to as the auditor for the coming year.

7.
Board Elections

Elke Dring introduced the election item and explained that there were 5 positions available.

Judy Auer nominated and Judith Taylor seconded Joseph Lussier
Lena Drahotsky nominated and Kendra Forbes seconded Krishna Bera
Lena Drahotsky nominated and Dominique Lamarche seconded Christopher Price 

Norma Carlsson nominated and Guilhermo Camacho seconded Craig Donaldson 

Stephanie Lahey nominated herself which was seconded by Lorraine Amyot

Nancy Prevost-Segbe nominated and Craig Donaldson seconded Guillermo Camacho 

As there were more candidates than positions, there was an election.  Each of the candidates introduced themselves and said a few words about why they wanted to be on the board.

Elke Dring and Dan Sawyer were appointed as scrutineers and ballot counters.  Elected were Krishna Bera, Christopher Price, Craig Donaldson, Guillermo Camacho and Joseph Lussier.

8.
New Business

Krishna Bera announced that the budget process would start in early February.  Lena Drahotsky has volunteered to run workshop on budgeting to which all are welcome to attend.  Anyone interested should let office know you want to attend.

There was a brief discussion on snow removal.  Members indicated that there had been some problems at 300 Cambridge while some members at Laurier expressed the opinion the work was not as well done as expected.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:23pm.  

CERTIFIED to be the minutes of a meeting of the members of Dalhousie Non-Profit Housing 

Co-operative Inc. held on January 14, 2013.

Signed

Nancy Prevost-Segbe, President
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Anne Marie McDermott, Corporate Secretary



Date

